
i^:^i Re: Black Leaf Chemica l Site Q 
Marianne Lodin to: Stephen_Fitzgerald 10/04/2011 08:54 AM 

Stephen, 

Ttiank you for your message and email. ExxonMobil, another PRP at the Site similarly requested a 
30-day extension. I will provide you with the same courtesy and response. 

After conferring with my client, we can provide an extension for Information Request responses until 
October 25, 2011. This provides your company with an additional two weeks to respond. If any further 
extension is needed, we can have a call to discuss your company's efforts and the need for additional 
time. As noted in my previous email, we appreciate Occidental's cooperation in this matter, but please 
keep in mind that we are working under a constricted time frame, as this site has been determined to be a 
time-critical removal action. 

If you have further questions, please feel free to contact me. 

Regards, 
Marianne 

Marianne Ortiz Lodin 
Assistant Regional Counsel 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 4 
Office of Environmental Accountability 
61 Forsyth Street, S.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
(P) 404-562-9547 
(E) lodin.marianne@epa.gov 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message is being sent by or on behalf of an attorney. It is intended 
exclusively for the individual (s) or entity(ies) to whom or to which it is addressed. This communication 
may contain information that is proprietary, privileged, or confidential or otherwise legally exempt from 
disclosure. If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to read, print, retain, copy, or 
disseminate this message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify the 
sender immediately by email and delete all copies of the message. 

Dear Ms. Lodin: I am writing to follow-up on the... 10/03/2011 05:52:01 PM 

From: <Stephen_Fitzgerald@oxy.com>. 
To; Marianne Lodin/R4/USEPA/US@EPA 
Date: 10/03/2011 05:52 PM 
Subject: Black Leaf Chemical Site 

Dear Ms. L o d i n : 

I am writing to follow-up on the voice mail message I left at your office 
today. I called and am now writing to respectfully request Glenn Springs 
Holdings, Inc., on behalf of Occidental Chemical Corporation, be allowed to 
respond' to the September 9, 2011 CERCLA 104 letter relating to the above site 
on or before Friday, November 11, 2011. I appreciate your understanding as we 
continue our diligence. Thank you in advance for your prompt response and 
consideration. Should you wish to discuss this e-mail, I can be reached on my 

10840682 

mailto:lodin.marianne@epa.gov
mailto:Stephen_Fitzgerald@oxy.com


office phone at 972-587-7515 or mobile phone at 214-784-7614. 

Respectfully, 

Stephen Fitzgerald 

Stephen E. Fitzgerald 

Environmental Counsel 
Glenn Springs Holdings, Inc. 
A subsidiary of Occidental Petroleum Corporation 
5005 LBJ Freeway, Suite 1350 
Dallas, Texas 75244-6119 
tel.: 972.687.7515 
fax: 713.985.1371 
mobile: 214.784.7614 
email: Stephen_Fitzgerald@oxy.com 
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